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I am very pleased to be reporting on our school achievements and opportunities since our last meeting. These include, but are not limited to:

Youth Awareness of Mental Health: This is a pilot program for which KHS has signed up, focused on workshops with our Year 9 students. The project aims to raise students’ awareness of mental health issues and to build capacity in peer support. There will be a presentation made to the P&C in the near future and also staff training will be taking place at our School Development Day in Term 3. 

Rock and Water: Four members of staff have been trained in the delivery of this highly acclaimed program, which is aimed at building self-awareness, self-confidence and social functioning. Its teaching focuses include: verbal and emotional expression; identity development; physical boundaries and personal safety; emotional and behavioural regulation; and management of aggressive tendencies in self and others.
Infrastructure up-date: Many will have noticed a change to the geographical layout of the Reception Office, which has meant that students and visitors may access the office at separate check-in points for specific purposes. The installation of the new front doors will commence at the beginning of Week 6 and we hope to have the internal gate and fence soon thereafter. 

Recognition from the Deputy Secretary: It was an honour to receive a letter from Murat Dizdar, Deputy Secretary of School Operations and Performance, commending Kooringal High School on our HSC achievements last year. The following is a direct extract from Murat’s letter:

I am writing to congratulate you and your staff on the outstanding performance of your students in the 2017 Higher School Certificate.
In particular, as a high achieving high school with a substantial increase in the proportion of students with two or more results in the top bands (from 2013 to 2017), Kooringal High School has a tremendous demonstrated level of excellence belonging to only a handful of schools across New South Wales for HSC 2017.

The spirited connection and collective strength required of staff and students to deliver on this partnership of success is a great credit to you all.

Please pass on my sincere congratulations to your staff and students for the exemplary standards reached at Kooringal High School.

School Plan: The 2018 – 2020 School Plan has been published and is available on the school’s website. Further information about the plan and key initiatives will continue to be communicated as development continues.

May I take this opportunity to wish everyone a successful Term 2 and for plenty of soft rainfall to follow winter sowing.
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